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To Whom It May Concern: 

As per the request within the PUCO's Grant to reinstate our Woodland Ave. Crossing document, 
we will be updating you monthly on our progress. 

We continue laying track on the West Side of Woodland Ave, which should be completed by the 
end of August. We have just received permits to gain entry from Brentnell Ave., which will 
allow us to excavate earth for the constmction of our three holding tracks to the East. 

We have yet to start construction of our water retainment ponds, as we are still awaiting 
Groundwater Permits. Further phases will be to construct the crossing over Woodland Ave., and 
to lay track from that point to the three holding tracks to the East. 

We condnue to actively purchase off- loading equipment and controls, and will soon own a 
Trackmobile to move rolling stock within our facility. 

Fohn Gerhold 
President 

c: Tim Bell- City of Columbus 
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